

Westlake Yachting Club

"On the Black River"

Lorain, Ohio

Newsletter

February 2011

ANNOUNCEMENTS

MEETING REMINDER

WYC's Monthly Meeting
February
at 7:00 PM
Location:

HarborWalk Clubhouse

The Monthly meetings are open to every member of Westlake Yachting Club. All members are encouraged to attend.

2011 Officers & Trustee's

Commodore: Kenneth Klein

V/Commodore: Robert Hilko

R/Commodore: Robert Coffman

Treasurer: Bobby Rhodes

Secretary: Joyce Rhodes

Trustee's:

Norman Heppner

Sean Boutin

James Forberger

Pat Swagger

John Lively

Jim Sigman

Commodore - Kenneth Klein

Here it is folks; It's February 2011; the Cleveland Boat Show has come and gone and the 2011Board members are in place. I can see the light at the end of the tunnel. Soon that light will become one of many lighthouses to help guide us on our journeys this coming summer.

Before I go any further, I want to thank Past Commodore Burt Bruehler for not only his dedication to our Club but for all of his assistance that went above and beyond being the Commodore of the Westlake Yachting Club. Along with all of the duties that come with being the Commodore, Burt attended almost all of the many committee meetings throughout the year sharing his wisdom, suggestions and insight. Burt always kept his sense of humor even through some of the long drawn out sessions making the process an enjoyable task. Always no more than a phone call away, Burt provided guidance and leadership to our Club and we had a great year because of his efforts. *Special thanks to Madeline for letting Burt come out and play!!!*

I would also like to thank Matt Edwards for allowing us to spend some time and promote our Club at the Spitzer's Marina's booth at the Cleveland Boat Show. Vice Commodore Hilko, Rear Commodore Coffman and I were on hand at the show on both Saturdays and Matt and his staff included our printed information as well as verbal promotion to prospective customers on days that we were not in attendance.

The various committees are gearing up for the first planning and coordinating sessions for 2011 and I was fortunate to sit in on a pre-planning meeting with Teri Wysocki and Vice Commodore Hilko. Yes, Teri is on-board with us for this coming summer and has some new ideas to share with us. I'm sure V.C. Hilko will fill us in as plans are made.

As many of you know, several months ago my youngest daughter Kathy requested to take on the task of planning the 2011 Commodores Ball for me. I truly believe that this was to prevent me from planning it my way - with us ending up in a place to brutal to mention using personally engraved ice scrapers. With that said, between Kathy, my older daughter Krystal, Burt and Madeline Bruehler, Bobby and Joyce Rhodes and many others offering their assistance we are sure to have a great time. As a reminder, The Westlake Yachting Club's Commodore's Ball will be March 11 – 13th, 2011 at the Beachwood Hilton. By the time you read this you should have already received your invitations and hopefully have made plans to attend. If you have not received your invitation, please contact either Secretary Joyce Rhodes or me. Again, thanks to all.

As I mentioned in last month's newsletter, I would like to have some short presentations in the form of speakers or some type of information at some of our Club meetings this year. The topic does not necessarily need to be focused on boating or water activities, I am open to any topic of interest. If you know of anyone or have any suggestions please contact me. I think we would all enjoy it.

COMMITTEE MEMBERS FOR 2011

Finance Committee

Sean Boutin Bev Sams Joyce Rhodes Pat Swagger Mike Pollock Bobby Rhodes

House & Grounds

Joyce Rhodes Teresa George Bobby Rhodes Ruth Jacops Leah Wirkner Rich Hartman Teri Wysocki

Grievance

Norm Heppner Marc Bottone Roger Kubera Burt Bruehler Ray Cull

Hospitality

By-Laws

Roger Kubera Burt Bruehler Ray Cull

Membership Committee

Dave Carson Joyce Rhodes Ray Cull Bobby Rhodes Norm Heppner

Ways and Means

Madelon Bruehler

Entertainment

Norm Heppner Sean Boutin Joyce Rhodes Deby Conant Bobby Rhodes Ray Cull

Fleet Captains

P/C Roger Kubera - Power Robert Coffman - Sail

Newsletter

Teresa Pollock Living4678@yahoo.com One last note: I would like to thank the membership for allowing me to serve as the Commodore for our Club in 2011. <u>It is truly an honor</u> and I will do my best to maintain the excellent standards set forth by the many Past Commodores of the Westlake Yachting Club.

That's all I have for now. Be safe, enjoy your family and friends.

Remember: Be Involved and "May Your Sails be Full of it".

Respectfully submitted, Ken Klein / Commodore

Vice Commodore - Robert Hilko

January is almost over. I spent a few days at the boat show talking with potential new members. I always know, when I'm at the boat show, the summer boating season is just around the corner. I can't wait! Our committees are on their way, I would like to take this opportunity to thank all of you who will be donating his/her time to become part of a committee. Committee meeting's will start being held in the next few weeks. We have a lot to work on prior to the beginning of the new boating season. We still have some openings if anybody else would be interested we would like to hear your suggestions. I will be looking forward to seeing all of you at the Commodores Ball.

Rear Commodore - Robert Coffman

Hello everyone! Here we are in the middle of January and soon the start of the boating season. I would like to thank everyone that has already stepped up and volunteered for a committee position, however, there are still plenty of positions available if you are interested. We welcome the opportunity to work with fresh faces on the committees, also bringing fresh new ideas to the table.

The boat show has now passed and we were successful in getting numerous applications out, as well as signing up some new members. I would also like to thank Boat US for their generosity in donating a case of lanyards for the Spirit Of America students. It will be a great addition to what is offered to the students.

We are also starting to put together the calendar of events, which should be out soon. If you have any suggestions, please feel free to contact me. I am looking forward to an eventful year and will work hard to make it a successful one.

Don't forget your dues are due and I will be looking forward to seeing you at the next meeting.

Bob Coffman

COMMITTEE CONTACTS

Interested in helping out on any of these committees? Then contact the appropriate V/C or R/C.

House & Grounds, Finance, By-Laws

Contact: V/C Robert Hilko vicecommodore@ westlakeyachtingclub.com 440-396-0358

Membership, Entertainment, Cruises, Steak Fry, Clam Bake

Contact: R/C Robert Coffman rearcommodore@ westlakeyachtingclub.com 330-730-4225

GCBA/ILYA DELEGATE

Please contact R/C Robert Hilko vicecommodore@ westlakeyachtingclub.com 440-396-0358 for any GCBA/ILYA related issues

WYC DIRECTORY

Mail changes to WYC, P.O. Box 3003, Lorain, OH 44052 or email Joyce Rhodes, secretary@westlakeyachtingclub.com

PICTURE'S NEEDED FOR WEBSITE!!

We are asking that anyone who has taken pictures at our event's please put them on a disk or email them to:

webmaster@westlakeyachtingclub.com

SPECIAL ANNOUNCEMENTS

If you know of a member that needs our thoughts and prayers please notify a flag officer or the Newsletter Editor

WYC Classified

Original painting of the Toledo lighthouse by Artist Jack Loney. 20 x 26 professionally framed. \$400

Original painting of the Fairport Harbor lighthouse by Artist Jack Loney. 17" x 20" professionally framed. \$400

Print of the original cover art for the 1988 ILYA book by Artist Jack Loney.

22" x 27" professionally framed. \$400

Original painting of the Kitty Hawk by Artist Jack Loney 1985. 20" x 26" professionally framed. \$800

Print of the original painting of the U.S.C.G. Eagle by Artist Jack Loney. 21" x 26" professionally framed. \$400

Call Teresa George at (216) 533-5652

If you have anything you would like to sell send a written add to living4678@yahoo.com

BOAT CRUISES

Our Fleet Captains are now in the process of setting up cruises for next season. If you have any suggestions please don't hesitate to contact them.

Roger Kubera – Power Fleet Captain Robert Coffman - Sail Fleet Captain

WAYS & MEANS

If you are interested in some clothing, jackets, or hats with of any color and with WYC, your name or boat name, it can be ordered. NOTE: All regular & special orders need 50% down. Check with Madelon Bruehler

NEWSLETTER ARTICLES

Articles are **due by 20th** of the month. If you are interested in adding something to the newsletter please email it to living4678@yahoo.com.

BUSINESS CARD ADVERTISEMENTS

Members with businesses can advertise in the WYC Newsletter for 11 months at \$25.00 a year. If your business would be interested in submitting a business card advertisement, please submit in jpeg format and email to Joyce Rhodes. Send check payable to Westlake Yachting Club, P.O. Box 3003, Lorain, OH 4403. Card will not be put in newsletter until payment received.

<u>MEMBERSHIP</u>

Your 2011 membership dues are due on January 1st. The renewal letters were mailed to you. If you do not receive a letter please contact Joyce Rhodes, Secretary.



Member N.K.B.A.

MANUFACTURERS OF CUSTOM CABINETRY
DESIGNING • REMODELING
SINCE 1960
PRESIDENT, JAMES RADER

100 PUBLIC SQUARE LA GRANGE, OHIO 44050 (440) 355-5058 FAX (440) 355-5060

Jim's Marine & RV Supply

Products to Care for All Your Toys!

We are Mail Order & Direct Sales to your Boat or Door

Quality Products Quality Service Names you can Trust

Power-Fuel Conditioning Water Conditioning Shrink Wrap

Call or email to request our current brochure and sales flyers

Ph. 330-697-8878 email: jimsmarine@neo.rr.com

Website & E Bay Store coming soon



PROFESSIONAL AUTO & TRUCK SERVICES

No Job Too Big or Too Small

Computer Diagnostics – Marine & Engine Outdrive Repair Steel & Aluminum Welding – Brakes Front End Alignment Full Suspension Repair – Liftgate Repair – New Tires & Wheel Balancing – Loaner Cars Available – Towing

Phone: 440.327.0191 email: ProAutoTruck@yahoo.com

Mike Pollock, Owner

7912 Root Road, Suite A, North Ridgeville, OH 44039

